
Message from the District Governor
To our Lions family-

On April 22nd at our 2017 14-C District 
Convention, I believe we saw a little insight into the 
future of Lions Clubs and District 14-C. Not only 

did we have a spectacu-
lar turnout for the con-
vention, 14-C members 
also participated in our 
first ever District 
“Dining in the Dark” 
fundraising event for 
Leader Dogs for the 
Blind. Photos are 
included in this newslet-
ter.

It was just a couple 
years ago discussions 
were held whether 14-C 

should cease holding District Conventions due to 
low attendance. I am pleased to report this year’s 
attendance was up 33% from the convention aver-
age. The “Dining in the Dark” dinner was a great 
success with the convention attendees not only 
enjoying a wonderful meal, but experiencing, how-
ever briefly, what it feels like to either be visually 
impaired or blind. Performing a simple task such as 
eating a meal, I had difficulty attempting to butter a 
roll (more butter was on my sleeve than the roll), 
something I never have given a second thought. 
Experiences such as this increase our awareness of 
the day-to-day activities those who have vision dif-
ficulties must deal with. Lion Kevin Turnbaugh 
spoke on his appreciation to Leader Dog for part-
nering him with his service dog, Harpo.

My highlight of the day was hosting our very 
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special guests, Past International Director Cindy 
and PDG Tom Gregg. PID Cindy was the Keynote 
Speaker during the convention and also gave an 
inspiring speech following our dinner, along with 
leading a seminar on Women and Families in Lions. 
This year I have been promoting families and gen-
erations of Lions serving. PID Cindy and PDG Tom 
are excellent examples of dedication and passion, 
and thankfully they are freely willing to share their 
knowledge with us.

Three Leo members from York College and 
three from Apple City Leo Club attended and 
assisted with the convention. One of the Centennial 
Service Projects was donating 100 children’s books 
to the York Hospital Pediatric Unit. These books 
were delivered to the hospital by all six Leo’s with 
their advisors. They approached me at the conclu-
sion of the day to thank the Lions of District 14-C 
for allowing them to participate in the activities. No, 
Leo’s we thank you!

The primary purpose of Lions gathering at a 
District Convention is to choose our future leaders. 
First Vice District Governor Dennis Cope, Second 
Vice District Governor Lisa Griffie, and Zone Chair 
Steve Shipman were elected to lead us into the 
beginning of our second century of serving, and 
asked for our support.

We thank Convention Chair PDG Shirley Starner 
and her committee for a fantastic job organizing this 
year’s convention.

I wrote that I had an insight into the future of 
Lions. Between our Leos, the new District lead-
ership, and the momentum 14-C clubs have devel-
oped, I believe District 14-C’s future is very bright.

ALL ABOARD TO SERVE,
Governor Kerry
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From the First Vice District Governor
(and District Governor-Elect):
Greetings Fellow Lions, Lioness, and Leos,

Did you make it to the District Convention? If 
not, you missed an enjoyable afternoon and evening 
of remembrance, learning, and celebration. The fine 

presentations by Past 
International Director 
Cindy Gregg and Past 
District Governor Tom 
Gregg were particular 
highlights. Thank you to 
the Convention 
Planning Committee for 
a great job! 

Next up, the MD-14 
State Convention May 
18-21 at Seven Springs 
Resort, and then on to 
Chicago for our Lions 
100th birthday bash 

June 30-July 4. It’s not to late to register for either 
of these events. I hope to see you at one or both.

This is a busy time for many of our clubs. I’m 
seeing (and eating) a lot of chicken BBQ, attending 
bingo fundraisers, buying flowers, and enjoying 
zone socials. My home club sponsored a new fund-
raiser, Spring Fest, last month. It’s a bit intimidating 
to take on new fundraisers and projects, but the suc-
cess of these new endeavors is what motivates us, 

First VDG Dennis Cope

helps us attract new members, and most impor-
tantly, allows us to fulfill our mission of service. All 
clubs need to keep looking for new opportunities to 
avoid stagnation and decline. Take the risk and reap 
the rewards!

A highlight of my Lions activities in April was 
joining a couple dozen Lions at Beacon Lodge in 
early April for our District 14-C work weekend. 
This was the first time I participated, but it won’t be 
the last. Lots of good work was accomplished, but 
there is always plenty of work waiting to be done. 
Consider joining us next year! 

Finally, this is the 21st message I’ve written for 
the District Newsletter since becoming a Vice 
District Governor, and I’m rather curious as to how 
many people are actually taking time to read the 
messages. So let me know if you read this month’s 
message by sending me a quick email or a text mes-
sage using the contact information below. Best 
wishes to all as you wrap another Lions year, and as 
always, thanks for the great work you are doing for 
your communities!

Yours in Service,
Dennis Cope
District Governor-elect
dennis.cope@icloud.com 
717-357-3142

Please note that all invoices, 
expense reports, and/or other 
requests for payments, as well as 
any checks payable to the District, 
must be in the hands of the District 
Treasurer by June 20, 2017, so as 
to allow sufficient time for 
processing before the end of the 
fiscal year.
Any questions may be directed to 
Treasurer Phil Olphin at 
polphin@comcast.net or 717-434-
3380. 
Your cooperation and assistance 
are greatly appreciated.
Thank you!
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More photos on our website and our 
Facebook page!
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District Convention Was a Huge Success!
As Governor Kerry indicated (page 1), our 2017 

District Convention was a huge success.
The District was indeed honored to welcome PID 

Cindy and PDG Tom Gregg to share us in the cele-
bration. PID Cindy is the first female elected as 
International Director from Pennsylvania. They 
have a son, daughter, and son-in-law who are all 
Lions, and 3-year-old grandson who is a future 
Lion.

In addition to Governor Kerry’s report, it is 
worth noting that a total of $2800 was collected and 
donated to Lions Clubs International Foundation in 
memory of PDG Noah Krout. A plaque was pre-
sented to his widow, Lion Becky Krout.

In commemoration of the 100th Anniversary of 
Lions Clubs International, a Rising Sun Redbud tree 
was planted  at  Wyndham Gardens in York, the 
convention site this year.

The convention concluded with a “Dining in the 
Dark” dinner. The purpose was for all attendees to 
develop a keen awareness of a visually impaired 
person experiences. Simulated eyeglass conditions 
were provided by Fore Sight Vision, and blindfolds 
were contributed by Leader Dog School for the 
Blind.

Enjoy these pictures and more that are posted on 
the next page and on our district web and Facebook
pages!
Photos: Above right, PID Cindy with Governor Kerry 
and Lion/Lioness Deb.
Below, the crowd lets out with a good Lions roar!

Next page, clockwise from upper left:
Lion George Hilsinger sells Lion George Reisinger a 
raffle ticket.
Leos Patrick Cogliano, Abigail Cogliano, Hannah 
Beirnheimer (Apple City Leos) and Court Chase, Collyn 
Drake, and Dan Reightneour (Jacobus Leo Club)
PDG Gus Fridenvalds and Lion Pastor Walter Reed 
conduct the necrology service.
Convention Chair PDG Shirley Starner with PID Cindy 
and Governor Kerry at tree planting.
PID Cindy and Governor Kerry wearing impaired 
vision glasses for “Dining in the Dark.”
Newly elected officers Gov.-elect Dennis Cope, 1VDG-
elect Lisa Griffie, and 2VDG-elect Steve Shipman with 
Governor Kerry.
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More District Convention Photos!
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UPCOMING LION EVENTS
Date Event Location Contact Information

May 6 Yard Sale and flea market New Freedom see p. 15
May 13 Certified Guiding Lion Training York Springs Lion Building PDG Denny Bell (p. 7)
May 18-20 State Convention Seven Springs click here

May 20 Chicken BBQ Several Hanover Locations see p. 15
May 27 Lions Day with the Revs Santander Stadium see p. 6
June 30 Internat’l Convention Chicago click here

June 29, 2018 International Convention Las Vegas click here
July 5 , 2019 International Convention Milan, Italy click here

July 22 Zone 2-B Picnic Pinchot Park TBA
July 28 Lions at Hbg Senators FNB Field see p. 12
August 26 Beacon Lodge Golf Outing Mt Union see p. 13
Nov. 4 Hanover Lions Anniversary Bay City Restaurant see p. 9

Have You Shown a Lions Centennial 
Video to your club yet?

Have you viewed any yourself?
Check the selection of brief videos

HERE
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Plainfield Student of Month
The Plainfield Lions Club recently honored 

Isabelle Macioce as their April Student of the 
Month.

Isabelle is a senior at Big Spring High School.  
She is currently ranked first in her class. Isabelle is 
a member of the Big Spring High School Concert 
Band and the Harrisburg Symphony Youth 
Orchestra, where she plays clarinet. She just com-
pleted her fourth year as a member of the Big 
Spring Varsity Golf team, and made the cut in the 
PIAA District 3 Girls Class AAA tournament last 
fall. Isabelle plans to major in Civil Engineering at 
the University of Pittsburgh – Johnstown campus 
this fall.

Isabelle is the daughter of Thomas and Teresa 
Macioce, and has a sister Melanie.

Isabelle, on the left in the picture below, is 
shown receiving her award from Lion Gary Peters, 
Vice-president of the Plainfield club.

Attention all Lions!
Certified Guiding Lion 

Training
District 14-C is looking to make our district and 

clubs even stronger by having trained Certified 
Guiding Lions located be throughout the district.  
What’s a Certified Guiding Lion you ask? Do you 
have an interest? Why not Are you planning on 
attending the training session!

Training will be offered on Saturday, May 13, 
2017

Time: 9:00 to 3:00 pm (we will work though 
lunch)

Where: The York Springs Lions Building (adja-
cent to the York Springs Fire hall)

Lunch will be provided.
If interested contact PDG Denny Bell by May 6, 

2017.
(717) 979-5279
Looking forward to working with all of you.

New Partnership for Vision 
Needs in York City

The PA Vision Foundation has recently part-
nered with VisionCorps York (Formerly Foresight 
Vision) to provide essential vision care in York 
City.

Local Lions Clubs may refer anyone in need of 
essential Vision care in York City to VisionCorps 
York.

They will activate Vouchers for those in need to 
be used at any VBA Doctor provider location.

The Dallastown Lions Club conducted its semiannual 
Adopt-A-Highway Road Clean Up on Hess Farm Drive 
along Lake Redman. With the water level of Lake 
Redman being lowered for repairs to the dam, the Lions 
were able to collect 17 bags of garbage and debris last 
fall and 8 bags this month. This was a great opportunity 
to clean up what was left in the lake and to beautify our 
community. 

The Lions would like to remind everyone that the lake 
is there for everyone’s enjoyment, however, everyone 
has a great responsibility as well. Please remember to 
remove all trash as you leave the lake and try to take any 
other trash that you see. If everyone does their part, we 
all will be able to enjoy the beauty of our lake for many 
generations to come.
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We were both recently fortunate and honored to 
hear Past International Director Cindy Gregg, from 
Belle Vernon, PA, the featured speaker at our 
District 14-C Convention on April 22, 2017. The 
story of her meteoric rise from joining her Lions 
Club in 2000 to election as an International Director 
only 13 years later, and her continuing activities, is 
one which must be shared with those Lions and 
Lionesses who were unable to attend. 

PID Cindy grew up 
surrounded by Lions. 
Her father and mother 
were Lions. Her hus-
band Tom is a Lion, 
having served in many 
offices at different lev-
els and achieving rec-
ognition as a 
Progressive Melvin 
Jones Fellow. Her son 
became a Lion. For 
twenty-five years, 
Cindy, a school music 

teacher, followed the path we have often seen with 
women, that of following along to meetings and 
helping with every project, but “never having the 
time” to join the local Lions Club herself. 

All that changed in 2000, when Cindy’s daugh-
ter, a charter Leo at the local high school, needed to 
sponsor someone into Lions membership to obtain 
an achievement award. Mom naturally stepped for-
ward, and the rest, as we say, is history. So now that 
Cindy was finally a Lion, she expected to be a 
“backbencher” who could just continue to help oth-
ers and work on projects behind the scenes. Soon 
after joining, her club had their election and needed 
a second vice-president. Cindy decided that would 
be OK, as it would give her a few years to learn 
more about things. But fate had other ideas. The 
first-vice president did not show up for installation 
and the President resigned due to employment 
responsibilities, so Cindy found herself as President 
of the Rostraver Township Lions Club nine months 
after joining.

The woman with no time to do things then 
became a district governor, council chairperson, dis-
trict MERL & LCIF Coordinator, chaired the 
Woman’s Action Committee and served as vice-
chair of the Service Activities Committee. With her 
retirement from teaching in 2010, she thought 

maybe she finally had some time to do more. This 
led to her election to a two-year term as a director 
of Lions Clubs International at the association’s 
96th International Convention in Hamburg, 
Germany in 2013.

Today PID Cindy is “content” to serve as the 
GMT leader for Constitutional Area 1-B (Ohio, PA, 
VA & West Virginia), is a group leader for District 
Governor Elect School in Chicago and the 2016 
USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum Seminar 
Committee. She is also a pre-
senter and moderator for Lions 
forums and conventions through-
out the area. Her non-Lion activi-
ties include numerous profes-
sional and community organi-
zations, including the Arts 
Education Collaborative 
Leadership Institute, National Associate for Music 
Education, and the American Orff-Schulwerk 
Association.

In recognition of her service, she has received 
Club Excellence and Leadership Awards, six 
President’s Medals, International President’s 
Certificates of Appreciation, the Certified Guiding 
Lion Medal, the Joseph L. Wroblewski Award, a 
Progressive Lions of Pennsylvania Fellowship, the 
Carl Shoemaker and Ross DiMarco Fellowships, 
and the Ambassador of Good Will, which is the 
highest award in Lionism. She is also a Progressive 
Melvin Jones Fellow, and her district established 
the Kidsight Fellowship in her name this year.

Along with her other family members in 
Lionism, the woman with no time has climbed 
many mountains and made major contributions to 
solving the problems Lions Clubs face. Her story 
should be an inspiration to all of us who initially 
think, “I can’t do this”.

. Lion Michael and 
Lion Theresa Craley
Family and Women’s Specialists

“I’ll join the Lion’s Club, but I won’t ever have time to…”

You May Note Some
Items in Blue

Click on These
for Hotlinks

to more information
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Peace Poster and Essay 
Contest

“The Future of Peace”
Lions of 14-C: Make this year be the year to 

participate in the Peace Poster Contest with your 
club! The International Peace Poster Contest dem-
onstrates one of the key purposes of the Lions 
which is to “create and foster a spirit of under-
standing among the peoples of the world.” Allow 
your club to become a part of that critical concept 
by extending to the youth in your area the oppor-
tunity to participate in the Peace Poster Contest. 

So, Lions of 14-C, get on board and order your 
kit for the Peace Poster Contest for 2017-2018! The 
theme for 2017-2018 is “The Future of Peace.”
The Peace Poster kits have been redesigned for this 
year’s 30th anniversary of the Peace Poster Contest. 
Students ages 11, 12, or 13 on November 15, are 
eligible to participate. The last date to order a kit is 
October 1, 2017. 

Each year, Lions Clubs around the world proudly 
sponsor the Lions International Peace Poster 
Contest in local schools and youth groups. This art 
contest for kids encourages young people world-
wide to express their visions of peace. For almost 
30 years, millions of children from nearly 100 coun-
tries have participated in the contest. 

Much information about the Peace Poster contest 
is available on the LCI website along with infor-
mation about how to order the Peace Poster kit. You 
can also order by calling Club Supplies Sales at 
(630)571-5466 or 1-800-710-7822. Remember one 
kit must be purchased for each group your club 
sponsors. 

Lions Clubs around the world are also encour-
aged to sponsor students in the Lions International 
Essay Contest. This essay contest was created to 
offer an opportunity to visually impaired young 
people to express their feelings about world peace. 
The theme of the 2017-2018 International Essay 
Contest is also, “The Future of Peace.”  Students 
who are visually impaired and who are ages 11, 12, 
or 13 on November 15, are eligible to participate. 
For the essay contest rules and application form, 
click here.

If you have any questions or would like me to 
share more information about the Peace Poster 
Contest with your club, please contact Lion Patti 
Hullmann by clicking here or call 717-428-3659.

Hanover Lions to Welcome
PIP Clement Kusiak for 85th 
Anniversary Celebration

The Hanover Lions Club is celebrating a mile-
stone this year, having 
provided 85 years of 
dedicated service to the 
Hanover area com-
munity.

The club is planning 
an 85th Anniversary 
Celebration that will take 
place on November 4, 
2017, at the Bay City 
Restaurant in Hanover 
beginning at 6:00 PM.  

Dr. Clement Kusiak, a Past International 
President, will be the keynote speaker. Lion Bob 
Gotwalt is chairing the project and can be reached 
at 717-451-0468 for more information.

Thanking Lion Gene Gemmill 
for Resource for Lions Park

Congratulations to Dallastown Lion E. Eugene 
Gemmill for his tireless work helping his com-
munity through his time with the Dallastown Lions 
Club as well as many other organizations through-
out the community of Dallastown. Through Lion 
Gene’s perseverance and hard work with Verizon, 
they have entered into a lease to place a wireless 
utility service facility in our park. With this wonder-
ful source of steady income, the Lions Club will be 
able to put a new roof on the restrooms, repair the 
roof over our open pavilion, remove some dead 
trees, and grind some old tree stumps that have been 
riddled throughout our park for many years.

The Dallastown Lions Club will also be looking 
at some new playground equipment for the younger 
children and possibly a volleyball court for our 
community. Every year the Lions give a scholarship 
to a deserving Dallastown Area High School senior, 
and are hopeful to be able to give an additional 
scholarship to help students in our community.

Thanks again to Lion Gene for all that he has 
done and continues to do for the Lions and our com-
munity.  If you see Lion Gene, let him know how 
much he is appreciated!
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Third Quarter Points Contest — Lions Clubs
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Third Quarter Points Contest — Lioness Clubs

Secretary New Officer 
Reporting

Current secretaries: Please remember that your 
2017 – 2018 club officers must be reported now.  
Are you having problems reporting your 2017-18 
new officers? Try this. 

1. Sign in to your MyLCI
2. On your club’s “Home” Page; Click on 

“Enter next year’s officers” under “My Tasks”
3. Click “Select Term“ (Unless you are using 

special club officer titles, there is no need to use 
(Officer Types” or “Add Local Title”)

4. Click “Next Year”
5. Click “Add Officer” for the office position 

to listed (i.e., “Club President”)
6. Under the window “Assign Officer” click 

“Select Member”
7. Locate and click on the member’s name. 

(The name will appear in the “Selected Member” 
window)

8. Click “Save.” Not clicking on “Save” will 
result in not recording the entry and require redoing 
it.

9. Click on “Go back to Officers” to do the 
next officer position or “Go to home page” to do 
another task or sign out. 

10. Congratulations! You have finished your 
new officers reporting. 

11. BUT WAIT. There is more. This year each 
club is asked to assign a “Club LCIF Coordinator”, 
which needs to be reported under the new officers 
entries. 

12. You are no longer required to send a list of 
officers to the PA Lions office, as they, like our 
leaders,  now collect the information from your 
MyLCI report. Your job just keeps getting easier. 

Still have questions? Feel free to contact PDGs 
John Parker [click here] or 428-3983, or George 
Reisinger [click here] or 266-1923. 

Vision Partnership with New 
Hope Ministries

The PA Vision Foundation has recently part-
nered with New Hope Ministries, which has centers 
all across York, Adams, and Cumberland Counties 
including Hanover, Dillsburg, Dover, New Oxford, 
Mechanicsburg, and Lemoyne.  

Local Lions Clubs that may refer all those in 
need of vision care to any of the New Hope 
Ministries Centers, listed below:  

Dillsburg Center 
6 North 2nd Street, Dillsburg
Contact person: Laurie Wentzell 717-432-3053 
Ext. 302

Mechanicsburg Center
5228 E. Trindle Rd., Mechanicsburg
Contact Person(s): Mary Wheeler 717-766-7333 
ext. 3013 or Linda DeCroes 717-766-7333 
ext. 3009 

Hanover Center
135 Baltimore Street, Hanover
Contact person: Julie Beers 717-698-3365 
ext. 502  or Mike Fleming  717-698-3365 
ext. 503 

Dover Center
1836 Industrial Court, Dover
Contact Person: Christi Gard 717-292-3441 
ext. 404

West Shore Center
701 Bosler Ave., Lemoyne
Contact person: Jacy Luce 717-774-6255 
ext. 602

New Oxford Center 
120 North Peter Street, New Oxford,
Contact Person: Amy Flores 717-624-4700 
ext. 702

Lioness Club Name Activities Lioness Hearing Eyeglasses Membership Added Current Membership Total
Hours Aids Collected Opening Members Membership Increase %

Collected Balance

Dover 0
Jacobus 31 1193 6 100 67 2 64 -4.5 % 3330
New Freedom 75 1270 0 523 31 5 31 0 6868

Penn Township 0
Pinchot Park 0
Springettsbury 0
Stewartstown 0





13



14



15

The Dallastown Lions Park, which is located 
directly across from the Dallastown High School 
Football field, is now open for the summer for all to 
enjoy. Please come and enjoy our community park 
and all that it has to offer. The Dallastown Cougar 
Baseball participants have the two baseball fields 
looking amazing again this year. Also, we will 
again be hosting the Bethlehem United Methodist 
Church summer day camp every week day begin-
ning in June and running through the end of August.

The park is open to everyone to rent or to just 
enjoy. Make our park your destination for a day of 
picnicking, playing or just nature walking. We hope 
to see many of you enjoying our park.

The Dallastown Lions Club has owned and 
maintained their park for over 60 years and look 
forward to doing so for the community for the next 
100 years. If you are interested in renting the park 
buildings and kitchen for a reunion, party or any 
other group or family event, please contact Lion D. 
Michael Craley at (717) 880-5052. 
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Welcome to Our New Lions Members!
Member Club Sponsor

Marlin Stoner Mt. Holly Springs Lois Stoner
Adam Bergenstock West Shore Matthew Sheraw

Climbing New Mountains Together as Lions!

In Memory of our Deceased Lion
Member Club

Paul Shaeffer Camp Hill Lions

Zone 4-B had hoped to have 100 Lions attend 
their Zone Social to celebrate 100 years of Lionism. 
They are delighted to report that 103 were there. 
They enjoyed good food and fellowship, along with 
an informative presentation about the training of 
Leader Dogs. Attendees raised $750 for Leader 
Dogs for the Blind.

At top left, President Skip of East Prospect Lions 
presents Lion Don Eckert with a 25 year pin at the 
January 5 club meeting.

Below left, the Lovable Lion (Jim Cunningham) 
gives a big hug at the event.

Above: Another shot of PID Cindy Gregg and 
District Governor Kerry McKnight at the tree 
planting ceremony at the conclusion of our District 
Convention. PID Cindy commented, “What a 
beautiful tree and a fantastic day. Thank you, Lions 
of 14-C.”
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Pinchot Park Lions held their annual Easter Egg 
Hunt at Gifford Pinchot State Park. Above left the 
Easter Bunny gives treats to some participants. 
Above right, three children were looking for some-
body to thank for the event and found King Lion 
Charles Walter. Just above we see one of the mob 
scenes as children scrambled for eggs.

The club also sponsored as a fundraiser a four-
hour Gospel and Bluegrass concert at the Dover 
Intermediate School.

Middle left is a view of one of the bands per-
forming, with the club banner prominently dis-
played for all to see.

Bottom left are King Lion Charles Walter, Lion 
David Pyper, and PDG Alvin Hayes of the Pinchot 
Park Lions, taking a brief break in the lobby to pose 
for a photo before they got back to work.



The Jacksonville Lions Club recognized and honored six Big Spring High School seniors for their academic and 
community achievements. Each received a check and framed certificate of academic achievement. Family and 
friends accompanied these scholars at the award ceremony, and also heard a bit about how Lions serve at the 
local, regional and international levels. Big Spring Assistant Superintendent Kevin Roberts and Big Springs High 
School Principal Bill August were also on hand to warmly congratulate these students for their achievements in 
the classroom and their community, and to applaud their recognition by community organizations such as the 
Jacksonville Lions.
Pictured (l-r) Samantha Brayton, Jenna Brobst, Lauren Gipe, Kaden Hurley, Hailey Jones, and Evangeline 
Kennedy. 19

On a sunny April Saturday, the Jacksonville Lions recently sponsored their 52nd annual Easter Egg Hunt. Over 
sixty children collected candy, including those marked to win prize baskets full of goodies. In the assembled crowd 
were parents and even some grandparents who participated when they were kids! The Jacksonville Lions Club 
invited the Cumberland County Sheriff’s Office to conduct its Child ID program, which accommodated over 20 
kids this year. 



District and State 
Meetings

For all Lions, Lionesses, and 
Leos!

State Centennial Convention
May 18-21

Seven Springs

International Centennial 
Convention

June 30-July 4
Chicago, Illinois

Help Us All Get Aboard
Lion Steve Shipman (Dillsburg Lions) is editor 

of this newsletter.
Lion Steve needs your news and information. 

The best way to get him items is to send pictures as 
JPEG files (they don’t look as good if he takes them 
from your PDF), and text as either a Word docu-
ment or a Rich Text Format (rtf) file. He cannot 
open WordPerfect or Microsoft Publisher files, and 
please watch your Word settings so they don’t come 
to his Mac in the infamous winmail.dat format.

Send him items at prsteveshipman@gmail.com, 
or call or text him at 570-916-7780. If you have not 
entered the computer age, his snail mail is 436 E 
Ridge Rd, Dillsburg PA 17019. Glossy photos work 
best. He is happy to retype text. If you give him an 
idea of how you want your item to appear, he will 
do his best.

Please do not send e-mails to the 
Comcast address. We use it only to send 
this newsletter and other items, and it is 
not checked regularly. Click on this arti-
cle or email prsteveshipman@gmail.com

Lions District 14-C
W. Stevens Shipman, Newsletter Editor
436 E Ridge Road
Dillsburg PA 17019


